
U.S. Department of Justice 
Office of Office of Information Policy 

Suite 11050 

1425 New York Avenue, NW 

Washington, DC  20530-0001 

Telephone: (202) 514-3642 

July 8, 2014 

John H. Clarke, Esq. 

Suite 300 

1629 K Street, NW 

Washington, DC  20006 

JohnHClarke@earthlink.net 

Re: Appeal No. AP-2014-02409 

Request No. 1256410 

ADW:CDT 

VIA:  E-mail 

Dear Mr. Clarke: 

You appealed on behalf of your clients, Accuracy in Media, Inc. and other individuals, 

from the action of the Federal Bureau of Investigation on your clients' request for access to 

records concerning certain activities in Libya.    

After carefully considering your appeal, and as a result of discussions between FBI 

personnel and this Office, I am remanding your clients' request for a search for responsive 

records.  If the FBI locates releasable records, it will send them to you directly, subject to any 

applicable fees.  You may appeal any future adverse determination made by the FBI.  If you 

would like to inquire about the status of this remand, please contact the FBI directly. 

If your clients are dissatisfied with my action on your appeal, the Freedom of Information 

Act permits them to file a lawsuit in federal district court in accordance with 5 U.S.C. § 552 

(a)(4)(B). 

Sincerely, 

Sean R. O'Neill 

Chief 

Administrative Appeals Staff 

By: 

Anne D. Work 

Senior Counsel 

Administrative Appeals Staff 
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